



## The Rotary Club of Alresford Council Minutes

15<sup>th</sup> June 2022

**Present :** Council : Jonathan Read (President), David Marshall (President Elect), Andrew Castillo (Secretary Elect) and Ken Coburn (Treasurer)

1. Apologies James Pinniger, Stephen Pinch, Jon Pittam
2. Treasurer's Report: Not yet finalised. Members will be receiving a statement indicating money owed for guest meals, the half yearly subs due and the annual contribution to RI Charity Fund. Agreed £100 donation to purchase special equipment for an Alresford resident. AC to action.
3. Jubilee Picnic in the Park: 4<sup>th</sup> June £94 was raised from the maggot racing and guess the weight of the cake.
4. 10k run – 19<sup>th</sup> June: All in hand. 450 entries to date.
5. Club Assembly – 20<sup>th</sup> June: Meeting at The Swan at 1830. Drinks and Finger Buffet first followed by business 1900-1945. Peter Hall AG attending. Cost £10 payable on the night.
6. Handover Celebration – 2<sup>nd</sup> July: All in hand. Final numbers to be confirmed. JR to bring regalia for official handover part of event. Minimal speeches!!!
7. Kids Out 2022: No uptake. Likelihood is that we will not be participating.
8. St Peters Ropley: No response yet from Ropley on what items required.

9. Stratton Bates playground – 21<sup>st</sup> July: Members and their younger family invited to attend official opening. Still looking for relatives of the Newitts. James P to be asked if he could include mention of donation in his next article in Forum.
10. Rotary Compliance statement 2022/23: Council confirmed that they had the documents and DM signed the confirmation form. Form duly sent to District Secretary Charlie Pellatt
11. Co-ordinating Alresford: Members will be asked if they wish to continue with our association with the group.
12. AOB:

Council agreed that from the 1st July all NEW members regalia would be paid for from Clubs funds.

Council eagerly awaited the “clothing sub-committee” to report back. Council minded to set “deadline” for any “tasks” members volunteer to do.

Volunteers needed to run EEL HOUSE event on the 17<sup>th</sup> July. DM agreed to email all members with details. DM to approach Eel expert for potential talk in early July.

Minor accident involving Bus while out on a Rotary trip. Insurance aspects need looking into.

Date of next meeting : Monday July 11<sup>th</sup>

